
Ord No.:  1279-2015 

 

 

Information to be included in all Legislation authorizing Entering into Contracts: 

 

The names of all companies bidding, or submitting an RFP or RFSQ  

1. Synagro Central LLC 

2. Burch Hydro, Inc. 

 

The location by City and State of all companies bidding, or submitting an RFP or RFSQ 

1. Synagro Central LLC – Baltimore, Maryland 

2. Burch Hydro, Inc. - Fredericktown, Ohio 

 

The status, Majority, MBE or FBE, of all companies bidding, or submitting an RFP or RFSQ 

1. Synagro Central LLC - Majority 

2. Burch Hydro, Inc. - Majority 

 

A full description of all work to be performed including a full description of work to be performed during 

any known phasing of the contract. 

The Work under this Contract consists of LAND APPLICATION OF BIOSOLIDS WITH 

REGIONAL STORAGE Services for various Division of Sewerage and Drainage (DOSD) Facilities.  

This Work generally shall include: the agronomic land application of up to 10% Total Solids (TS) 

liquid biosolids, tank pumping and cleaning services, the transport of 25% TS dewatered biosolids 

cake and the transport of incinerator ash.  The Contractor is responsible for professional management 

of the LAND APPLICATION WITH REGIONAL STORAGE program, which generally includes 

preparing site authorization requests, samples, daily activity reports, weekly progress reports, invoices 

and submitting this information to the City’s Project Manager. 

 

A narrative timeline for the contract including a beginning date, beginning and ending dates for known 

phases of the contract and a projected ending date. 

The term of this Contract shall be from the date of execution by the City of Columbus to ten (10) 

years after execution, subject to the appropriation of funds on an approximately annual basis via 

contract modification for each year of the term.  This Contract shall not automatically renew.  The 

current Land Application contract expires on July 31, 2015 and it is the desire of the Division of 

Sewerage and Drainage that this new contract begin on August 1, 2015 to avoid any lapse in service. 

An estimate of the full estimated cost of the Contract including a separate estimate of any and all phases 

or proposed future contract modifications. 

Estimated cost of the 10 year contract is $7,750,000.  Annual appropriations are estimated to be 

$775,000.  This is based on Pay Item1 and the 10 percent contingency.  If the City decides to have the 

contractor construct the off-site remote storage facility, an agreed upon price will be negotiated at the 

later date.  
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